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Damascus, 14 May 2025  — We welcome the recent announcement by President Donald 
J. Trump regarding the lifting of sanctions imposed by the United States on the Syrian 
Arab Republic. This decision, upon implementation has the potential to alleviate the 
protracted suffering of millions of Syrians and to unlock tangible progress in the delivery 
of humanitarian assistance and the advancement of early recovery efforts. 
 
For years, sanctions have constrained and complicated delivery of humanitarian response 
and kick-starting early recovery operations. The lifting of these restrictions is expected to 
enable broader access to life-saving assistance, facilitate the rehabilitation of critical 
infrastructure, and create an environment that supports responsible investment in basic 
services and livelihoods. 
 
It is imperative that this development translates into concrete improvements in the lives of 
the people of Syria. The United Nations calls for sustained efforts to ensure that the 
benefits of sanctions relief are felt equitably and directly by affected communities across 
the country. 
 
The United Nations remains steadfast in its commitment to supporting the people of Syria 
through principled humanitarian action and inclusive recovery efforts, in close coordination 
with all stakeholders. We urge the international community to seize this opportunity to 
scale up funding for Syrian humanitarian response and for Syria’s recovery in a manner 
that is timely, predictable, and responsive to evolving needs. 
 
The lifting of sanctions offers a renewed opportunity to help Syrians rebuild their lives in 
safety and dignity, and to advance toward the peace, stability, and future they rightfully 
deserve. The United Nations stands ready to work with all partners to ensure that this 
moment serves as a catalyst for long-term stability, resilience, and peace. 
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